ANNOUNCEMENTS FRIDAY, MARCH 21, 2025

- Reminder of ABHS Cell Phone Policy: Students caught using the video or camera capabilities during the school day without prior approval will be subject to suspension from school. The administration reserves the right to accelerate consequences, as necessary. This policy can be found on Page 31-32 of the student planner.
- Are you interested in a career in law enforcement? Attend an informational meeting about career opportunities with the Wayne County Sheriff's Office on Monday, April 14th during 2nd and 3rd hour. This meeting is open to seniors only. Stop by your counselor's office for more information on how to sign up.
- For those interested in spring sports all try-out information can be found on the athletic website and the athletic Facebook page. In order to participate you must have a physical submitted and approved by Monday before try-outs.
- ABHS National Honor Society 2025-2026 candidate applications can be picked up
 in the Main Office or outside Room S113, Pathways or Counselor Offices.
 Completed forms can be dropped off in the same location. To learn more about
 NHS visit the website. The deadline for applications is TODAY, Friday, March
 21st. If you have any questions email Ms. McWain at pmcwain@abs.misd.net.
- Attention Seniors! The Anchor Bay Community Foundation Scholarships are now available! They can be found on the ABHS counseling web page under the scholarship tab! The deadline for those scholarships is April 4th! Don't forget to apply!
- Calling All Book Lovers! Come join Book Club! We meet every other Tuesday after school in the library. The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 1st. We read different books every month and participate in activities and discussions. Contact Ms. Quigley in the Library for more information.
- Attention students: The trip to Saginaw Valley State University has been rescheduled for Wednesday, April 16th. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Soto in the green hallway.
- Biology After School Drop-In Tutoring: This is available on Mondays and Wednesdays in Room S218 with Mrs. Latona. Please email klatona@abs.misd.net for more information.
- NHS Members meet the second Monday of each month in Ms. McWain's Room S113 at 2:15 p.m.
- Math Tutoring is being offered every Monday & Thursday from 2:20 p.m. to 3:20 p.m. with Mr. Kiehler in Room S115.
- The Eco Club will meet every Monday after school in Room N115.
- GSA Club (Gender & Sexualities Alliance Club) meets every Monday from 2:15 p.m. 3:15 p.m. with Ms. Boseak in Room N226. The purpose of this club is to create a safe, welcoming and accepting school environment for all students.
- Youth for Christ will meet every Monday during all lunches in Room E132.
- Spanish after school tutoring is available on Mondays and Wednesdays in Room N132 with Ms. Jackson. Please email sjackson@abs.misd.nete for more information.
- BPA Club meets every Tuesday. See Mr. Wagner or Mrs. Anderson for more information. The meetings are at 2:15 p.m. in E117.
- NHS after school drop-in tutoring is available every Tuesday from 2:20 p.m. to 3:20 p.m. in the Library. This is a drop-in session for core classes only. If you have questions about this, please reach out to Ms. McWain.

- Interested in Bridge Building? Bridge Building will be every Wednesday at Middle School South in Mrs. Sheridan's room. There will be a shuttle from the high school to South. Students will be catching Bus #18 to shuttle to south for Bridge Building on Wednesdays.
- DECA Club will meet every Wednesday in Room S200 with Mr. Yono, from 2:15 p.m. 2:45 p.m.
- Testing Center will be available after school on Wednesdays in Room N132 for test make-ups and retakes. Students needing to utilize the Testing Center will need to inquire with their teacher and will need to arrange for post-testing transportation.
- Do you want to make a difference and make the world cancer free? Join the Relay for Life team. Relay meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each month. Any questions please see Mr. Ricci or any Relay team member.
- HOSA (Health Occupations of America) Club will meet every Thursday after school in S112. If you are interested in the club, please see Mrs. Dixon (S112) for information packet/club guidelines.
- Key Club meets every other Friday with Ms. Boes in Room N216 at 2:15 p.m.
- Students come join Chess Club. The club meets every other Friday in Room N106 with Ms. Koch.
- The Dungeons and Dragons Club meets every Friday from 2:15 p.m. 4:00 p.m. in Ms. Rhein's Room N126.
- ABHS is continuing with student parking enforcement. We will continue to look for valid 2024-2025 parking passes displayed in the registered vehicle. We will continue with stickers on those vehicles with parking passes NOT visible.
- Attention students coming in late to school, please be sure to have your 2024-2025 Student ID available for a faster check-in. Also, ID's will be used for sign-out. Students signing out must leave through the Main Office and then through the Security Office in the front Main Entrance hallway. Please note that the school will now be utilizing student IDs more and more. Students, again, please be sure to always have your 2024-2025 Student ID on you.
- Students trying out for any sport must have a current physical uploaded in Student Central to try out. https://gotars.net/documents/2024/8/6/Student Central Registration Instruction 2024-25.pdf.
- **<u>Reminder</u>** The North and South Entrance doors will be open for students to enter the building in the morning from 6:40 a.m. 7:15 a.m. After 7:15 a.m. all students must enter from the Main Entrance.
- Reminder to all students Our campus opens at 6:50 a.m. each morning and students need to be out of the building by 3:30 p.m. every day.
- <u>Attention Students</u> Please be sure to check the lost and found in the Commons and Main Office for any items that you lost.
- To best support our students and families with technology concerns, please email <u>ABSDTechSupport@abs.misd.net</u>. It is monitored closely every day.